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7/1/04  
8:00 PM 

My people, I have spoken to you of your period of warning, but I have also told 
you to keep a watchful eye. For the sign shall come out of the east, a sign for all 
the world to know that I am truly present.  

This sign will not be defined by science, but will let the world know of your 
Father in Heaven. Stay focused on the Gospel message, stay focused in prayer. 
This time is calling all My faithful to surrender everything to Me. This is a time I 
am asking My faithful children to spend more time before My Most Blessed 
Sacrament. 

Pray for the conversion of poor sinners who have so willingly turned against their 
Creator. Pray for the lack of morals that has caused so many to fall into grave sin. 
Pray for a world that is soon to face a great chastisement for the number of My littl
innocent ones who have been rejected through abortion.  
 
Pray for eyes and hearts to be open to receive My loving words, to take heed to th
message. The battle is raging on for the devil seeks your soul. Be on guard for a 
world that is about to see the earth respond according to the depth of mankind's 
grave sins. Pray! Pray! Pray for your days of preparation are counting down. Now 
go forth for I am Jesus and My mercy and justice will prevail. 

7/2/04  
7:10 PM 

My people, there is no suffering that you will ever experience on earth that can 
compare to the suffering the soul endures in the fires of hell and in the lowest 
level of purgatory. While you are on this earth you are given the opportunity 
each day to come closer to Me. You are given the ability through placing the 
ways of the world aside and carrying your cross and cleansing your soul. 

 My people, too many of you have become blind to your sins. Too many of you 
believe that you do not have to strive for the kingdom of heaven. Strive each day 
for holiness for as this time of warning comes you will see just how far you are 
from claiming the rewards of My kingdom. You will see how you need to place 
yourself aside and be My disciples. 

Show love to those around you for very few souls show love to those around 
them. Many souls lack the gift of compassion and that is why it is difficult for 
them to accept suffering. Oh how the hour is about to strike and those that lack 
the compassionate heart will soon be awakened. Those that do not have the 
ability to deny themselves and live the mission they were sent to do will see their 
selfish and sinful ways. Those who have denied that I am your Lord and Savior 
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and believe that they are here by their own doing and give no glory and honor to 
their Heavenly Father, oh how you will be awakened. 

This is not a time to be comforting yourself with the world for the sky will open 
up, the earth will roar with tremendous might, and in the blink of an eye mankind 
will be brought to its knees. Your ways of worldly comforts will come to a halt for 
mankind has placed his greed and money over trusting to the will of your 
Heavenly Father. My Church has become a house where few visit. My Blessed 
Sacrament has become a place where only few visit. 

My people, wake up for I will come and destroy all that is not of Me for this world 
has fallen into such grave sin. Areas that have become the harvest of such evil 
will be wiped away. This is your moment! Your hour of opportunity for I will not 
reiterate these words of warning much longer. Now go forth and be at peace for 
I am Jesus who was and is and is to come.  

7/3/04  
5:15 PM 

My people, as I have told you the spiritual battle is on the rise. For while you are 
on this earth your soul may not suffer if you are living the ways of the world. But 
the suffering your soul endures in eternity is incomprehensible. My people, no 
man made attack can compare to the awakening you will endure when My 
Father's wrath awakens this earth.  

You are being warned and My Father has been lengthening your time of 
preparation but your time is soon to come to an end for too many ignore My 
pleas. Too many today deny their Creator and live for themselves. So many are 
so caught up in this world that the sight of their soul will catch them off guard. So 
many will fall into panic that they will die because they do not know how to turn 
to Me for they do not have eyes of faith. 

So many today cannot place one hour aside and thank Me for the blessing I 
have bestowed upon them. Do not lose hope, those of you who have suffered 
for Me, I shall give you strength and you shall find reward in heaven. Those of 
you who fear My words take comfort and come and rest in Me in My Most 
Blessed Sacrament. Now is the time, dear children, to reach out to your lost 
brothers and sisters.  

Do not turn away and become their enemy rather reach out for your hand then 
becomes Mine. Your light is My light, your words are My words for their eyes will 
be opened by your witnessing and example. Be at peace for if you are walking in 
My light you have nothing to fear. If you are walking in darkness take heed now 
for if you do not repent you will perish with the millions of other souls that have 
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fallen into mortal sin.  

Keep a watchful eye to the signs for they are coming and changing rapidly. Now 
go forth for I am Jesus the light of the world. The light that is soon to warn each 
soul of their ways that are not pleasing to Me. 
 
7/5/04  
7:40 PM 
  
My people, where are you?  Where are My children? So few of you come and 
see Me in My Most Blessed Sacrament. Now is the time dear children for the 
mountains that have been sleeping will soon be awakened and your 
communication will swiftly come to a halt. So many have lost the ability to love. 
So many have lost the ability to thank Me for the blessings I have bestowed 
upon you, but oh how quickly the days of simplification are upon you. Those of 
you that survive will realize that you should have taken heed sooner. 
 
My people, come to Me, come to Me at Mass, come to Me in My Most Blessed 
Sacrament for your sins offend Me but your rejection pierces My heart. Listen to 
Me for I am Jesus your Master the one who is soon to warn My people of their 
sinful ways. The one who shows mercy to those who were lost, but now see My 
light. I have warned you not to take comfort in your worldly things for your time 
of simplification is near. Your days are numbered for you are not guarded in a 
world that is full of such evil unless you are turning to Me.  

My people, you are about to see through your punishment how mans ways will 
not take precedence over My ways. You will see in the blink of an eye just how 
much you need to rely on your Creator. For I am the alpha, the omega, the first, 
the last, the beginning and the end. The first to create you, the last to judge you. 
And in the blink of an eye you will see how man does not step ahead of Me. 
Now go forth and prepare today for the world will not rest until mankind sees My 
mercy and justice prevail.  

7/6/04  
7:25 PM 

My people, from the moment you came into this world your mother and father 
were tending to you and guiding you to prepare you for the time in which you 
would be on your own. My people, it was through your weakness and your deaf 
ear that your mother and father would reiterate their direction. Many times your 
mother would correct you first and if you did not respond and take heed to her 
direction your father would be the final judge of your actions and deliver your 
punishment.  

My people, your eternal judgment is much the same way. While you are on this 
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earth you have the ability to repent and change your sinful ways. Your parents 
reiterate their directions out of love for you. Your mother and father do not want 
to see you fall and yet their love for you cannot compare to Mine. I have sent My 
Mother, your heavenly Mother to warn you of your sinful ways.  

Your Mother has been reiterating her direction out of love for you. My people, 
you have ignored your Mother's loving pleas and now the judgment and 
punishment of your Heavenly Father is about to fall upon mankind. The forces of 
nature will rebel with tremendous might and the fire shall fall upon this earth. 
You will stand and witness the hour of warning for I know those of you that will 
fall and those of you that are taking heed. 

This is now the hour to respond to the words of your heavenly Mother. This is 
now the time to respond and take heed to My words of warning. This is the sign 
of the times in which you live for mankind has never undergone the awakening 
that My Father is about to bestow upon his sinful children. This world has fallen 
deeper and deeper into grave sin for so many do not believe they will be held 
accountable for their sins. So many believe that they can step ahead of Me and 
fulfill their own selfish desires. 

Nations that appear to be at peace will soon rise against each other. This one 
world government that is soon to come to light has begun to seek out its ways to 
control My people. Come to Me!  Come to Me and pray, pray from your heart for 
it is only through Me that you will withstand these changes. It is only through 
taking heed and living the Gospel message, living the Commandments and 
cleansing your soul often that you will know you are prepared to meet your 
Creator.  

Those of you who have remained faithful and true to the mission you have been 
sent to do will find reward in My kingdom. Those of you who are lost will see My 
light and it is your free will to decide to respond to the will of your Heavenly 
Father. Open your eyes! Open your heart dear children for what seems to be 
days of calmness the evil forces of Satan linger. The battle is on so today I am 
asking you to surround yourselves in daily prayer, not worldly possessions, for 
you do not realize the battle for your soul. I have told you the devil tricks the 
mind to use the body to trap the soul and the body has many parts. 

Seize the day! Seize the opportunity being given to you for again I say to you, I 
am your Lord and Savior Jesus and the world will not rest until mankind sees My 
mercy and justice prevail. Amen! Amen I say to you, today, tomorrow, your days 
are numbered for your eternal awakening is near.  
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7/7/04  
3:07 PM 

My people, as you see how this division is occurring amongst family and friends 
so many of you believe this time shall pass. My people, this division has only 
begun. This division will greatly surpass the era in history of Sodom and 
Gomorrah and the division between Cain and Abel. This division will show those 
that are walking in the light and those who are in the darkness. You are either 
following My ways or you are staying on the downward path of the world.  

Along with this division you will continue to see the signs that the pages in 
history are about to turn. You will see a sign that will come from beyond the 
depths of the earth for man will find great interruptions in his means of 
communication. Man will find in a shortened period of time how he cannot rely 
on his fellow man to bring him to the kingdom. Mankind will see in a shortened 
period of time just how much the blessings I have bestowed upon you have 
been placed aside to be lost to the pride of the world. 

You are merely a grain of sand and I am the warm sun. I am the sun that gives 
you the strength to be the shining light in the world. My people, as you see how 
the oceans far surpass the lands; that is how the depth of your sins far 
surpasses your judgment of another.  Your sins are far greater than your 
willingness to show love to your neighbor. Your selfish desires far exceed your 
willingness to reach out to your neighbor for unless you repent and follow Me 
you will not be able to be the shining light of My love to those around you. Your 
selfish and prideful ways will continue to consume your soul.  

This is the hour, dear children, for the times are changing rapidly. Do not 
surround yourselves in daily comfort for just as one comes to an end mankind 
may be awakened the next. Just as quickly as you place one foot before the 
other to walk you may be standing in My presence to face your judgment. Be on 
guard dear children for the battle is on and the devil seeks your soul.  

 Diminish the distractions of the world and keep your focus on Me for these 
distractions are guiding you down the wrong path. Continue to remain vigilant in 
your prayers for it is only through prayer that you will find your strength. 
Continue to cleanse your soul often and remain obedient to My 
Commandments. The hour is steadfast.  Your days are numbered for, again I 
say to you, today, tomorrow each day you are closer to eternity. Each day you 
are closer to your eternal awakening. Now go forth and take heed. Remain at 
peace for mankind will soon see My mercy and justice prevail.  
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7/8/04  
9:45 PM 

My people, ask and you shall receive. Seek and you shall find Me in My Most 
Blessed Sacrament. Knock and the doors shall be opened through your prayers. 
My people, no one comes to My Father except through Me so begin today for 
you are in the final lap of preparation. Your days are numbered for even the sun 
the moon and the stars obey the will of your Heavenly Father. 

Do not believe that I reiterate these words out of anger, I reiterate these words 
out of love because so many of you have not taken heed. So many of you 
believe that you are the dictator of your life. So I tell you, claim your life while 
you are on this earth for I am the dictator of your eternal life.  

Count the number of times you go and judge another falsely and that is the 
number of times you judge Me. Those of you who are mocked and persecuted 
for My sake and stand for the truth shall find favor with My Father in heaven. 
Those of you who lack compassion for those around you will see how your 
selfish ways have caused your heart to become like a cold rock. 

You are not your own and unless you are willing to repent and follow My ways 
you will perish for My words will not be given much longer. Prepare! prepare! 
prepare today for your pages in history are beginning to turn for you cannot rest 
in a world that is down such a grave path, but you can rest in knowing that if you 
are taking heed to My Words and following My Commandments your soul is 
prepared to meet your creator. If you can take comfort in the things around you 
better to simplify yourselves now for it is a false comfort that is soon to be 
washed away. 

This is the time, the hour to get down on your knees, bind your rosaries and pray 
for your loved ones. Pray for a world that so much of it will be annihilated 
because it has so willingly turned against its Creator. My people, do not become 
blind for in seven days the world was created and in seven days the world can 
be brought to its knees and cleansed of its filth. Now is the hour to choose My 
ways or the worlds. Now go forth for I am Jesus, the alpha, the omega, the 
first, the last, the beginning and the end, the first to create you, the last to judge 
you.  

7/10/04  
10:10 PM 

My people, do not fear this warning that is imminent for if you are walking in My 
light you have nothing to fear. Do not fear for your children for My graces and 
mercy will fall upon them. My people, as I have told you this is a time of 
preparation for you do not know, when this earth begins to rock and tremble, if 



Words from Jesus 

194 

you will be counted amongst the living or the dead. 

You will see the Son of Man come down from heaven and I will shine My light 
into the souls of mankind. Your hour is steadfast your awakening is near for 
each day that you have lived I have known since the moment I formed you. I 
know your words before you speak them. I know your actions before you live 
them. I knew from the moment I formed you the sins that you would commit that 
would most offend Me. I knew whether you would be willing to fulfill the mission 
you were sent to do and if you would respond to the will of your Heavenly 
Father. 

Now is the time, dear children, for the earth is continuing to show mankind the 
depth of your sins. The earth will crumble in many places and the living will envy 
the dead.  For, again I say to you, are you prepared to meet your Creator for you 
do not know the day or hour?  I am not only telling you to cleanse your soul, but 
you must also live in the world by being the shining light of My love. If you are 
walking in My light you have nothing to fear. If you are living each day striving for 
holiness then you will see how those that are journeying with you are few.  

You must be willing to carry your cross.  You must be willing to live each day 
striving to fulfill the will of your Heavenly Father. You must be willing to come to 
Me in prayer for it is only through prayer that you will find your peace, find your 
strength. My people, this is a time to prepare to place your full trust in Me for My 
angels will come and guide you to your place of refuge. My angels will be the 
only light that will lead you. Do not turn away for then you may be counted 
amongst the victims of the antichrist. Your pages in history are turning for what 
has been foretold through the Gospel message is about to come to light. Your 
worldly distractions will disintegrate like ashes in a fire for it will be a battle for 
you just to survive. 

The dividing line has begun and you will see in a shortened period of time which 
side you are on. Have pity on those who have been blind to the signs for nations 
will crumble mountains will be awakened and your selfish and sinful ways will be 
shown through the eyes of your Creator. Those who have continued to reject Me 
will see how their rejection has caused them to perish. 

My people, history can repeat itself for it is repeated each time one of My little 
innocent ones is rejected through abortion. It is shown by the number of people 
who sell their bodies and endanger their souls. It is shown the number of times 
man is engaging with man and woman with woman. It is shown by the number 
of people who are living together outside of the union of marriage. It is shown by 
the number of children who are repeatedly fed by the evil of the world through 
these images that they are seeing.  

 Wake up and take heed today for there are many more offenses that continue 
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to pierce Me and this world will not be warned much longer. Listen to My words 
for you do not want to be counted amongst the foolish men that are caught off 
guard. Now go forth for I am Jesus and be at peace for your world will no longer 
be as you have come to know it. For mankind will soon see My mercy and 
justice prevail.  

7/12/04  
7:30 PM 

My people, simplify, simplify, simplify for this world will no longer be as you have 
come to know it. Nations will rise up against nations and much of mankind will 
be annihilated by war. I will raise My hand and the seas will rise with great might 
and fire will come representing us, your Triune God. I have come to claim the 
world back to the way I intended it to be. Man will use the fruits of his hands to 
harvest the fields.  

Man will use his hands to reach out to his neighbor to those who will suffer for 
not taking heed to My words. My chosen sons will learn of their true vocation for 
they will be called more then any other time in the history of My Church to tend 
to their flocks. You will learn to use your voice and hands for greater glory and 
honor to your Heavenly Father.  

Those who live for themselves are the ones I am asking today for My faithful 
ones to pray for. Those of you who speak My words and then go off and relish in 
the ways of the world will soon witness your awakening. I have come to you My 
people because so many of you have ignored My Mother's pleas. I am coming to 
you with My words to show you how truly merciful your Savior is.  

Today I am asking you to get down on your knees and come back to Me. Today 
I am asking you to place your will aside and live the mission you were sent to 
do. For just as you can be sure that the hours of the day come and strike by, 
know that the hour of warning is about to strike mankind. And as this time of 
warning will come and go, a great simplification is on the horizon for a world that 
has so willingly turned against its Creator. 

Take heed for as day turns into night your warning turns into a time of great 
darkness for mankind. Now go forth for you do not know the day or hour when 
My Father will send his Son to shine My light into the souls of mankind. Now be 
at peace for I am Jesus who was and is and is to come.  

7/14/04   
6:30 AM  

My people, your lives are not simplified. Man has continued to believe that the 
more tools he uses, the less the work. Man has continued to rely on his ways 



Words from Jesus 

196 

instead of Mine.  

My people, your disease your wars are all a result of mankind trying to step 
ahead of Me. You relish into yourselves and place your Heavenly Father second 
to the world. You believe that you solve war with war and a marriage that is 
failing with divorce. Today, My people, you need to begin to place yourself aside 
and tend to the needs of your neighbor. If mankind would begin to place his own 
selfish desires aside and live for his fellow man you would begin to see peace.  

My people, the battle is on and if you are finding comfort in this evil world then it 
is time to get down on your knees and repent for you should not take comfort in 
the evil around you. My people, stand for the truth and speak My 
Commandments to your neighbor who does not know them, but most of all you 
must live them.  

Take heed to My words today for areas of the earth that have been sleeping will 
soon be awakened for even the earth will show the sign of the dividing line of 
mankind of those who are walking in My light and those who are in the 
darkness. 

My people, you who are on the path to heaven are few and I am asking My 
faithful children to reach out to your lost brothers and sisters. I am sending My 
words of love to reach out and gather My lost children. Today is another day that 
your pages in history are beginning to turn. Today is another opportunity for you 
to repent and change your sinful ways. Do not allow your place at My banquet 
table to become eternally empty. Do not allow the sinful path of the world to 
steer you to the fires of hell.  

So many evil souls are taking heed to your every move that is why it is important 
that you continue to walk in My light for you do not know the day or hour when 
you will be called to your moment of judgment. You do not realize just how 
mocked and persecuted you will be for striving for holiness, but remember if you 
lose your life for Me you will find favor with My Father in Heaven.  

The hour is about to strike for you are nearing the end of your final lap before 
the world feels the awakening of their soul. Now go forth and begin today for 
mankind will soon see My mercy and justice prevail for I am Jesus who was and 
is and is to come.  

7/14/04  
12:50 PM  

My people, so many of My tabernacles are empty. So many doors are closing, 
so many pews are empty. Where are My children? So many have turned to the 
world and have lost their willingness to turn to Me in prayer. My people, so many 
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souls are suffering because too many have turned to the false promises of the 
world and are filling their souls with everything but Me. 

I hear the cries of My unborn children being murdered at the hands of these evil 
doctors.  My people, if you count the number of wars since the beginning of 
creation that has killed man it does not exceed the number of My little ones 
being killed through abortion. The time has come the hour is about to strike for 
My just hand will wipe these evil abortion temples from the face of the earth. 

 My people, these are temples to sacrifice My living creations in order to fulfill a 
mother's own selfish desires; they are temples of death. So many mothers 
believe that they are solving their problems, but oh how I warn you that it is an 
earthly deception brought on by the world for your eternal punishment will be far 
greater unless you repent and change your ways. 

I am loving and merciful and I welcome each sinner to mend his ways and to 
begin living the mission you were sent to do. I have seen how so many believe 
that they are the dictator of the destination of their soul. Mothers I say to you, it 
is better for you to lose your life for your child than to risk your soul to the fires of 
hell. My people, as I have told you, My churches are empty and so many doors 
are permanently closed. You are beginning to see the purification stages of My 
Church. 

Take heed to the opportunity to receive Me in My Most Precious Body and 
Blood. Take heed to the opportunity to come to Me in My Most Blessed 
Sacrament. Take heed, My people, to the direction of the pope for he is chosen 
for this time in which many changes are on the horizon.  

 My chosen sons, take heed to the direction of the pope for he will not be with 
you much longer and it is important that you follow his direction now for the 
times ahead will test your true devotion as one of My disciples. My people, 
listen! Listen to My words for I am Jesus your Master for you do not know just 
how numbered your days are before My light shines into the souls of so many 
who are covered in darkness. Now go forth and be at peace for I am Jesus who 
was and is and is to come. 

 
7/14/04  
3:15 PM 

My people, do not be fooled by the comforts in which you live. Do not be fooled 
in thinking that your days are not numbered. The time is soon coming, it is 
rapidly approaching for My places of refuge are in the stages of being prepared 
at the hands of My faithful. My people, My angels will come and guide you to 
your places of refuge where you will be sheltered from the storms and the forces 
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of the antichrist and this one world government. 

My people, you do not realize how so much of you is known by so many evil 
forces behind closed doors. You will be stripped of your identity and grazed and 
numbered like sheep. Be prepared My people for when My angels come you do 
not want to turn away. You will be given one opportunity when this hour comes 
to trust in Me and My will for you for that is why I have told you to begin to take 
heed now. Begin to prepare today for what appears to be days of calmness, 
darkness lingers.  
 
Take heed to the signs for when you begin to see the sign rise out of the east 
know that the battle lies ahead. Know that you will not rest until I come in 
glorious splendor and claim My faithful children. My people, I am preparing 
many all around this world to help assist those who will not know what to do, to 
help assist those who have been so blind to the signs. Go forth My people and 
do as I have asked for mankind will not rest until the world sees My mercy and 
justice prevail. 

7/15/04  
8:50 AM 

My people, I hear the cry of millions, millions of My innocent ones being aborted. 
I hear the cries of so many who are rejected by the world. I hear the cries of so 
many who hunger and thirst and receive no love from those around them. My 
people, reach out to the poor the lowly. Offer your clothing and money and live a 
life of simplicity.  

Your cross may be heavy, but your reward in the kingdom will out shine any 
earthly reward for anything that is of this earth is temporary, but your eternal 
reward is forever.  Do not relish in worldly things rather relish in a clean and pure 
soul knowing you are prepared to meet your Creator. Seek ways to reach out to 
your lost brothers and sisters. Seek time to spend in front of My Most Blessed 
Sacrament. 

My people, you each have a destination.  From the moment I created you I knew 
the moment you would come into this world and the moment you would leave it. 
I knew your place in the world and the contribution you would give to mankind. I 
knew if you would accept My ways and live the Commandments or if you would 
fall victim to the ways of the world.  I knew the number of times in which you 
would offend Me and the number of times you would repent. I am not blind to 
your ways for I am Jesus your Master the first to create you, the last to judge 
you. Do not place judgment upon your neighbor for your actions for you are 
given a free will. Your neighbor will not be held accountable for your actions, but 
you will be held accountable for the state of your soul.  
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My people, keep your soul clean and pure for then My light can shine off of you. 
Go out and be My witness in the world for the more you are willing to be mocked 
and persecuted the more you are bringing souls closer to the kingdom. The 
heavier the cross the greater the reward for laziness and selfishness does not 
claim the kingdom of heaven.  

Now go forth and trust, trust in the mission I have sent you to do. Each day you 
are on this earth is another day you are closer to fulfilling the mission. Now be at 
peace for I am Jesus the one who will soon shine My light into your soul so 
prepare today for your days are numbered.  

7/16/04  
6:30 AM 

My people, the days are coming when you shall see the sign rise out of the east 
and know that your Savior is coming. It will be a sign to My faithful that I have 
not abandoned you and the sign for those who have been blind to sin that their 
soul is about to be awakened with My light. This will be a sign that the science of 
man will not be able to explain. For centuries man has tried to predict what will 
happen in the days ahead. Do not rely on mankind to tell you what lies ahead for 
your days are numbered just as are sheep.  

Listen to Me for I am Jesus your Master. I send My true prophets to warn you of 
the times in which you live. Just as in the time of Moses, Noah, Elijah and Isaiah 
this world is being warned again.  The world that has been granted eternal 
salvation through My Passion, Death and Resurrection has never so much 
turned against its Creator.  

This world that has killed so many of My little innocent ones than through any 
other war since the beginning of creation is about to be judged. You believe that 
war is man killing man through swords and other weapons, but again I say to 
you the war that is being waged is the war to live the right to life of My unborn 
that is being destroyed through the hands of what appears to be innocent men.  

 Do not be fooled for I have warned you that the devil comes through the most 
innocent of things. He is the prince of deception and he will grant you false 
promises to trap your soul for all eternity. This is the hour, this is the time for 
mankind does not know the hour but only My Father in Heaven who will send 
down his wrath to awaken a world that has been covered in darkness. Each and 
every human being on the face of the earth will see the grave sins which he has 
committed. You will not be spared of witnessing the state of your soul. Many that 
have taken heed to My words anticipate this time for they are striving each day 
to please their Father in heaven. Those who are walking in the darkness will 
shutter at the filth on their souls.  
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 So, again, I say to you, the blind will see, the deaf will hear and all of mankind 
will know the voice of the one who came to save you from your sins for I am 
Jesus the light of the world that shines for eternity. Now go forth today for My 
mercy and justice will prevail.  

7/16/04 ( prayer for families)  

Father of love and mercy send the precious blood of your son Jesus to cover our 
hearts and bestow upon us your grace and love. Strengthen our minds and 
hearts that in our daily work we may imitate your son Jesus who by his passion, 
death and resurrection has brought salvation to all mankind. We ask for the 
powerful intercession of all the holy angels and saints through Jesus Christ our 
king and merciful Savior. Amen  

7/19/04  
8:30 PM 

My people, as you listen to the Gospel reading of the story of two brothers who 
were sent off to do work. My people, you realize how one brother went off and 
did as he was told to do and the other brother was full of greed and laziness.  
My people, you are here on a mission and if you are like the selfish and lazy 
brother who only served to fulfill his own selfish desires you will not find favor 
with My Father in Heaven.  

Your mission on earth is much like the story of the father sending his sons off to 
work. My father sent Me so do I send you and at the moment of your eternal 
judgment you will see whether or not you fulfilled the mission you were sent to 
do. Each day you are given is to be lived striving to please your Heavenly 
Father.  

You must realize that each day is precious. You must realize that I do not send 
these words to cause fear they are given as a tool to guide you closer to living 
the Gospel message.  They are given so you can live and obey My 
Commandments.   

The road to heaven is long and narrow so you must be willing to carry your 
cross. You must be willing to place your will aside and take My hand and guide 
you. From the moment I created you My hand has been upon you for you do not 
realize how I am there in your midst.  

If mankind could truly see how present I am you would not be piercing Me by 
your offenses for you would begin to strive for holiness. Do not waste this time 
for each day you are closer to eternity. Now go forth and come to Me in silence 
for it is there that you will find your peace for I am Jesus who was and is and is 
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to come.  

7/22/04  
10:15 AM 

My people, do not rest from your labors for you do not realize what time is to Me. 
You are sent on a mission just as My Father sent Me. I knew that My time would 
not be long yet I lived each day proclaiming the good news. I lived each day 
reaching out to the sick and the lowly, the blind. I came to shine My light in a 
world that was covered in darkness. I came and fulfilled the mission and lived 
each day by being a witness and example bringing souls closer to the kingdom. 
You must walk the road that has been paved for you for you cannot waste the 
time that has been given.  

My people, I have told you that the hour is coming closer, yet you do not know 
the day or hour. Just as you know that the sun is sure to rise and set you do not 
wait for it to happen for each night you are preparing for the day of work ahead. 
Your soul is much the same way.  

You prepare your soul by cleansing it often and living the Gospel message, 
living the Commandments and the time in which your soul will leave your body, 
yet you do not rest from your labors because of your eternal judgment. A child 
does not stop being a child because he will grow up.  Each stage of your life is 
to be lived for each stage is preparing you for eternity. Each stage each day is 
strengthening you.   

I do not send these words to cause fear they are given as a tool to help guide 
you closer to living the Gospel message. Closer to taking heed to the mission 
you have been sent to do. Just as you cannot build a house without tools you 
cannot gain the rewards of My kingdom without a clean and pure soul. Do not 
judge those around you for you do not realize the suffering of one's soul.  

You do not realize how your judgment of another pierces Me for you are trying to 
step ahead of Me. Listen to My words and know that they come out of love for I 
am Jesus your Master. Now go forth and live, live for the kingdom by living your 
earthly mission. Now go forth and be at peace for My mercy and justice will 
prevail.  

7/24/04  
8:25 PM  

My chosen sons, today I am asking you to set aside a place for My faithful to 
come and visit Me in My Most Blessed Sacrament. My house should be a place 
of reverence and a place for My faithful to always find the door open. So many 
tabernacles are empty and this is a time when I am calling each one of My 
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chosen sons to reach out to your flocks. Now is not the time to close doors but 
rather open them to allow My light to shine through. 

   
This is a time to allow Me to be present at all times for My faithful to come and 
strengthen their prayers in silence. Take heed My sons for the hour is drawing 
closer and today I am asking My faithful to spend more time in prayer.   

Today I am asking My chosen sons to live their true vocation. Too many of My 
sons have been neglecting the importance of living the Commandments 
and living the Gospel message and diminish the heart of My message from the 
pulpit.  

As My chosen sons you are called to be My witness in the world. You are a 
chosen instrument to bring your flock closer to the kingdom. And just like any 
instrument it will not be strong if it is not guided with the right hands. Allow My 
hand to guide you for it is only through Me that you will be given the strength 
and wisdom needed to be a strong chosen son. Now go forth and respond for I 
am Jesus who was and is and is to come and My mercy and justice will prevail.  

7/26/04  
9:45 PM  
 
My people, as I have told you, you are sent here on a mission. For some your 
mission may seem small yet you do not realize how it is seen through My eyes. 
If your mission is to be a leader then do not place yourself on a mountain top for 
you have no merit over the rest of the world for no one will step ahead of Me.  
 
Live amongst your fellow man and do not believe that you are worthy of My 
kingdom over your neighbor for it is only through your good works that you will 
find favor with My Father in heaven. 
  
Do not fear being pointed out of the crowd for your willingness to speak the truth 
by living the Gospel message, living the Commandments. If you are placing 
yourself on a mountain top and the world is down below you are placing pride in 
front of the mission you were sent to do of being My witness in the world.  
 
If you place yourself in the distance then your light cannot shine, but if you allow 
Me to guide you, then your light will shine for all the world to see for then it is My 
light. This is not the hour dear children to allow the world to diminish your light, 
but rather the hour to make it shine even brighter for a world that is covered in 
darkness.  
 
Go forth and be a beacon of light to those around you for as days of darkness 
grow closer My faithful need to reach out to their lost brothers and sisters. As the 
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evil spirits become more vicious the greater the battle. For just as a bee 
searches for a place to put its stinger so does the devil seek the most vulnerable 
of souls. So many do not realize how much they are in his trap for that is why I 
have told you to come to Me and cleanse your soul often for the more you are 
on the path to holiness the greater the battle and the more you are aware of the 
evil around you. 
   
Take heed today dear children for the hour is drawing more to a close for the 
awakening of mankind is near. Be at peace and do not fear My words for they 
are given out of love. Now go forth for I am Jesus and My mercy and justice will 
prevail.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


